LEDERLE ANTITOXIN LABORATORIES 511 FIFTH AVENUE CORNER OF FORTY-THIRD STREET NEW YORK CITY

January 26th. 1923.

Sir Arthur W. Currie. Principal McGill University. Montreal, Canada.

My dear Sir Arthur.

Yours of the 20th received and we just had a meeting today and decided to have our annual dinner on February tenth.

We are depending upon your securing a speaker for us. We have also learned that Professor Steven Leacock is to be at the Canadian Club for luncheon on February tenth and possibly he may desire to stay over and attend the McGill graduates dinner. If so, we will be very glad to have him. Perhaps he may consent to address the graduates and if so this will be perfectly acceptable to us. We feel that any arrangement you make will be satisfactory.

I have written Sir Aucland Geddes asking him to be present and possibly a request from you would aid us in getting him as an attraction. We will appreciate any assistance that you can give in this connection.

The place where we will have the dinner has not been decided, but you will get due notice of this in the regular way of circulation.

Thanking you for your kindness and assuring you that the New York graduates regret exceedingly that you will be unable to be present. I am

Yours very truly, Chath. Hygins'

Secretary

New York Graduates Society

McGill University